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Our Gold Sponsors 

Our Platinum Sponsors 

On Thursday, February 9, 2017, you are invited to join the Taft District Chamber of 
Commerce for the Annual Installation and Awards Ceremony.  This festive evening will 
begin at 5:30 p.m. with socializing and networking with fellow community leaders, and 
include hors d’oeuvres and a no-host bar.  The Chamber will highlight our Chamber 
sponsors, members, and community representatives who have made a difference in 
our community.  The program and presentation will begin at 7:30 p.m.    

Hosting this event for the fourth time inside the Historic Fox Theater, you are invited 
to dress up in honor of the theme “A Night at the Opera.”  Come mix and mingle with 
our local business community during the cocktail style reception party complete with 
a silent auction.  We are looking for baskets, gift certificates, and merchandise for the 
silent auction.  Tickets for this event are $50, with sponsorships available for $120-
$500 that include tickets to the party.  Contact the Taft Chamber at 661-765-2165 to 
reserve your tickets to this star-studded event.  You don’t want to miss out! 

The Chamber will induct the new Board of Directors, provide a recap of the past year, 
honor community leaders, and showcase the upcoming events and goals for the year.  
The community is invited to attend and may reserve tickets at the Taft Chamber office 
at 400 Kern Street.   

The award presentation will include recognition of the following outstanding commu-
nity leaders:  

Business Man of the Year – Dave Taylor, Fastrip Food Store #929 
Business Woman of the Year – Sherry Bravo, Pizza Factory 
Business of the Year – Route 33 Sandwich Co. 
Volunteer Award – Sharon Hill 
Volunteer Award – Josh Bryant 
Youth Leadership Award – Lucia Diaz, Senior, TUHS 
Community Service Award – Ron Sousa 

Thursday, February 9, 2017 

Taft Fox Theater 



So what does one talk about when there is no news to 

talk about?  Usually, it is the weather.  As I sit here in 

the Chamber, it occurs to me that the weather is the 

news! 

The wind was incredible over this past weekend, Janu-

ary 21st and 22nd.  I was so taken by the sound and the 

length of time the wind blew that I checked out statis-

tics:  on Sunday morning, January 22nd, the wind on 

Grapevine Peak was recorded at 108 mph.  Our town of 

Taft was at the top of the list for Kern  

County wind stats, clocking in at 63 mph at 8:43 a.m.  I 

stayed home from church with a sore throat and an 

earache, wrapped up in a blanket, poised to watch 

cooking shows I usually have to record.  Instead, my 

electricity went out (not for long) and I was left with a 

small portion of free, quiet time (disconcerting)!  Mean-

while, at church (where I was not), as the Worship 

team came forward to begin leading the singing, the 

power went off . . .  no lights, no electric guitars, no 

keyboards, no microphones, and no sound!  Wow!  The 

good news is that Pastor Rodney Wikoff can preach, 

apparently without the use of lights or mics!  My hus-

band was home in a jiff without missing any of the 

Packers game. 

How long has it been since we have seen this much rain 

over this number of days?  Amazing!  And Monday 

evening, January 23, introduced many of our citizens to 

the phenomenon of hail!  Again, with the statistics:  hail 

was reported on I-5, south of Kettleman City.  Report-

edly, it also was snowing (and “sticking”) in places on 

the I-5 in the same area.  We just are not used to this! 

Many of us do not know how to drive in “weather”. 

On Tuesday morning I was late to a meeting of the 

Warden’s Community Relations Council because I was 

unprepared for the frost I encountered on my car when 

I started out for the prison. I had to let the car warm up 

for ten minutes before I could see through the wind-

shield.  When I had a chance to talk with Dr. Deb Dan-

iels, Superintendent/President of Taft College after the 

meeting, she ventured, “And I bet you do not own an 

ice scraper!”  Dr. Daniels hails from Illinois; so this 

“weather” is a nothing to her.  Cole Karr, Field Repre-

sentative for Congressman Kevin McCarthy, also com-

mented to me that folks from Missouri, from whence 

he comes, would be surprised that ice on a windshield 

could cause so much trouble. Apparently, Cole is never 

without his ice scraper. 

So this winter weather streak has been a relatively new 

experience for native Taftians.  I, for one, am delighted 

to have confirmed for me that California, specifically 

TAFT, California, is an OK place for me to hail from . . . 

and to live.  I prefer to get from one place to another 

without too much preparation.  And I do not like the 

rain if I have to travel in it. 

Now, I am going to find a place to post this article so I 

can see it easily and often.  When summer comes and I 

am hating the heat, I shall be reminded of my own 

words. 

By: Dr. Kathy Orrin,  

Executive Director 

Monthly Mixer @ Transition to Independent Living 

On January 12th, the Transition to Independent Liv-

ing (TIL) program at Taft College hosted a beautiful 

mixer in their facility. Appetizers were prepared by 

the students and other students greeted guests and 

gave tours of their fabulous facility and dorm rooms!  

    What a jewel of a program to have at Taft College! 



Beginning  in January, membership renewals w ere sent to all current members, 
which includes a bright yellow membership information packet, invoice for your 
dues, and updated member contact sheet.  We appreciate you and your contribu-
tions to our community and we are glad you will join us for another year.   

Making the decision to open or to continue to operate a business can be a chal-
lenge, and we are here to support you.  From grand openings, ribbon cuttings, and 
business mixers, to helping to promote and sustain your business, we are here for 
you!  Contact us at 661-765-2165 for information about Chamber membership. 

Thank you to the new and returning members for January 2017. 

Alpha House Women’s Shelter 

Alzheimer’s Disease Association 

Asian Experience 

Ben’s Books 

Best Wester Plus Taft Inn 

Bill Black 

Black/Hall Construction 

Braun’s Antiques 

Calvary Temple Assembly of God 

Cavins Oil Well Tools 

Charles J. Walker D.D.S Inc. 

Chevron Valley Credit Union 

Community Christian Fellowship 

Coopers True Value 

Clint & Linda Deckert 

Dr. James L. Simonson 

Edward J. Herrera Insurance  

Express Pharmacy 

Every Penny Counts Bookkeeping 

Fastrip Food Store #929 

Tom Faulkner 

 

First Baptist Church of Taft 

Hall Ambulance Service 

Ray & Lodema Hatch 

Independent Oil Producers Agency 

J & D Recycling 

Bob Jordan 

Vic L. Killingsworth 

Lucard Apartments 

Management & Training Corp 
(MTC) 

Midway Laboratory 

NAPA-Country Auto & Truck 

Pizza Factory 

Ray Morgan Co. 

Revival Worship/United  
Pentecostal Church 

Roger Miller Insurance Agency 

Rotary Club of Taft 

Sagebrush Annie’s 

Saint Andrew’s Episcopal Church 

SMS Holding Co, LLC 

Snow Well Service, Inc. 

Sunrise Power 

Sunset Rails 

Taco Bell 

Taft College & Foundation 

Taft Lions Club 

Taft Production Company Oil-Dri 

Taft Sportsmen’s Club Inc. 

The Arc—Taft 

The Fort Preservation Society  

TRC Operating Company, Inc. 

Up Cycle Aquaponics 

Waldrop’s Auto Parts 

West Hills Church of the Nazarene 

West Kern Oil Museum  

West Side Recreation & Park  
District 

Westside Believer’s Fellowship 

Westside Health Care District 

Yogolicious 

The Taft Chamber’s NEW Website is up and running!  

Go Check it out at www.Taftchamber.com. 

“I just checked out the new and improved Taft Chamber website and love it.  The site 

presents a great image for us because it’s professional in appearance and very easy to 

navigate.  Nice job all!”  —Bart Hill, United Security Bank 



M ESSAGES FROM OUR MEMBERS 

We as a community are dedicated to eliminating cancer. WE can 
achieve far more in reaching this goal with each other than anyone 
can alone. This week, WE come together as a nation to show our 
commitment to saving lives from cancer by bringing people to the 
Relay For Life Movement! 

How can you help? 

1.Recruit: Encourage new team members and survivors to join your 
team and/or your Relay event! 
2. Register: Encourage all new and returning team members to sign 
up online by Jan. 22 
3. Promote: Talk to everyone you know about joining Relay For Life! 
Wear a Relay shirt or purple during the week. Take a selfie and share 
on social media with the #RelayForLife and a link to your local Relay 
event website. You might win something fun! 

Let’s talk PRIZES!  

The top 10 Relay For Life events with the largest overall growth of 
participants registered online between Monday, Jan 16 - Sunday, Jan 
22 will be eligible to win an Inflatable Relay Arch. 

The top 10 Relay For Life events with the largest percentage growth 
of participants online between Monday, Jan 16 & Sunday, Jan 22 will 
also win an inflatable Relay Arch. 

And to make it even better, the number one event in each of the two 
categories above will also win Relay For Life sunglasses for all event 
participants! 

The only thing better than making an impact in saving lives from  
cancer is sharing the experience with others (while wearing really 
cool Relay For Life Sunglasses)! 

Thank you for your passion and commitment! Let’s hit the streets and 
recruit! 

Team Charlee’s Angels is raffling a $150 gift certificate for a tattoo from tattoo artist Gary “Mr. Sawdust” Ellsworth of 

Sink or Swim Tattoo Parlor located in Grover Beach. Tickets are $5 each or $20 for FIVE! Winning ticket will be drawn at 

Taft Relay For Life event May 20, 2017. Tickets are available from aby team member or Captain Michelle Kincaid. 

TAFT SKYSPORTS 

Licensed Jumps: $18 

Tandem Jumps: $139 

Video Package: $99 

AFF Course to License: 25 Jumps 

Taft Sky Sports is Nationally recognized as 

the Best Drop Zone as noted in Blue Sky 

Magazine.  

Go out and jump today! 

California Averland Construction, Inc. 

Job Title: Equipment Operator 
Reporting to: Michael Lin 
Salary: D.O.E (Prevailing Wage) 
Hours: Part time, 3 months minimum 
Location: TAFT COLLEGE (STUDENT CENTER) 
  29 Emmons Park Dr., Taft 

Requirements: 

- Must have 5 yr. Experience in Heavy Equipment (backhoe, Ex-
cavator) 
- Ability to work cooperatively with others 
- Must have flexible hours and ability to work overtime 

Contact: Project Superintendent (Michael Lin) 626-487-1358 

Apply in Person at the jobsite or send resume to  
mikelin@cal-averland.com 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1  

NO Sit n’ Sip 

6pm, Industry 
Night, Petrole-
um Club 

2 3 

6pm, First  
Friday Car 
Cruise on  
Center Street 

4 

6PM, RFL 
Paint night @ 
Moose Lodge 

Taft Sports-
men’s Clay 
Shoot 

5 6 7 

6pm, City 
Council Mtg. 

8 

9am, Sit n’ Sip 

5pm, TC 
Board Mtg. 

9 

5:30 pm, 
Chamber  
Installation @ 
Taft Fox 

10 11 

6pm, Midget 
Mania @ The 
Bank 

6pm, WKOM 
Dinner @ 
WSRPD 

12 13 

Lincoln’s  
Birthday 

14 

9am,  TIL, 
#DSWorks 

15 

9am Sit n’ Sip 
Up Cycle 

5:30, RFL  
Mtg. @UMC 

6pm, Planning 
Com. Mtg. 

16 

9am, Coffee 
w/ A Cop 
@CTEC 

NO Chamber 
Mixer 

17 

 

18 

 

19 20 

President’s 
Day 

21 

6pm, City 
Council Mtg. 

22 

9am, Sit n’ Sip 

12, TCF Board 
Mtg. 

4pm, Chamber 
Board 

6pm,Plan.Com. 

23 

5pm, Fort  
Spaghetti  
Dinner 

4:30, NOR 
Business Conf. 
@ Hodels 

24 25 

11-2, Up Cycle 
Open House & 
Grand Opening 

5pm, Westside 
WreckHers 
Bout @ 821 4th 
St 

26 27 28 

12-6 Houchin 
Blood @ Cham-
ber 

2pm, Econ Ad 
HOC Mtg. 

    

February 2017 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 

9am, Sit n’ Sip 

2 3 

6-10pm, First 
Friday Car  
Cruise on Cen-
ter Street 

4 

5 6 7 

6pm, City 
Council 
Meeting 

8 

9am, Sit n’ Sip 

5pm, TC Board 

9 

 

10 11 

Wind Wolves 
Preserve Spring 
Nature Festival 

12 

Wind Wolves 
Preserve Spring 
Nature Festival 

13 14 15 

9am, Sit n’ Sip 

16 

 

17 

PUB CRAWL 

Kern County 
Economic  
Summit 

18 

PUB CRAWL 

March 2017 



M ESSAGES FROM OUR MEMBERS 

NOR Chamber 2017 Business Expo 
Thursday, Feb 23rd, 2017 

Hodel’s Liberty Hall, 5917 Knudsen Drive, Bakersfield, CA 93308 

Join the NOR Chamber of Commerce February 23rd for the 2017 Business Expo.  Vendors from across Kern County will 
be in attendance, showcasing their expertise and services.   Admission is free for attendees and perfect for business 

professionals looking to network and make connections with potential clients and possible business partners. 

Booth rentals are still available.  Visit www.norchamber.org for more information and to register for the event, or call 
Cathy Wolfe at 661-873-4709 or email info@norchamber.org.   

Registration form available at the end of this newsletter. 

Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of 

every month @ 10:15 AM For more  

information about the Westside Friends of 

the Library  Call Taft Branch Library @  

661-763-3294 

Alpha House Annual Auction & BBQ 

Saturday, March 27, 2017 

West Side Recreation Center 

500 Cascade Place, Taft 

Dinner 5pm, Auction 6pm 

Adults $12, Children $5, Under 5 Free 

Dine In or Take Out 

http://www.norchamber.org


M ESSAGES FROM OUR MEMBERS 

Entering our 64th year of play on the west side of Kern 

County, one might say that the Westside Little League has 

shown staying power and value to the community. For the 

last six plus decades, the volunteers who operate our or-

ganization have proudly served the children of Taft and the 

surrounding communities through America’s Pasttime—

baseball. However, one other component has been critical 

throughout and, without this component, none of this 

would have been nor will again be possible: That compo-

nent is our gracious sponsors and donors. 

Without question, the League’s operations hinge on spon-

sor support from our gracious donors. We frankly cannot 

function without your help. Your sponsorship is the fuel we 

must have to serve our players year-in & year out.  

In 2016, our program’s cost ran upward of $25,000.  

Included, among other expenses, was: 

 - $6,500 for Umpires 

 - $4,500 for Insurance and Charter Fees 

 - $10,000 for Uniforms 

Our hope is that you and/or your organization can help us 

cover costs again in 2017 so we can put on another stellar 

season of youth baseball and family fun in our community. 

No matter the size or scope of your contribution, know 

that it’s a worthwhile investment in the lives and memo-

ries of hundreds of local children, parents, and volunteers 

alike… and one that’s value is not lost on the Westside 

Little League’s governing administrators. 

We appreciate your time and consideration and look for-

ward to partnering with you on a wonderful 2017 season! 

Please don’t hesitate to contact any of our Board Mem-

bers—especially me, as President—with any comments, 

suggestions, or otherwise. You are our most valuable asset 

and words simply cannot express fully our appreciation of 

you and your contribution to our cause!  

With the sincerest thanks of the children we serve and our 

Board of Directors, 

Josh Bryant, President 

Westside Little League 

661-477-3230 (Cell) 

2017 Sponsorship Opportunities 

Team Sponsorship: 

- Regular Season, All divisions - $450 (Single Team Sponsorship) 
Team sponsors are recognized each time the team takes the field –their name 

placed directly on the uniform of the player –and they receive a customized team 

photograph plaque to display proudly! Sponsors will also be represented y their 

team in uniform as they parade through Historic Downtown Taft during the 2017 

Westside Little League Parade! All sponsors are also represented on the WSLL web-

site and our Facebook page! 

-Postseason, You Pick the Division -$500 (Single Team Sponsorship) 
Postseason team sponsors are ezxtremely exclusive (only 5 teams per year!) and are 

highly visible in Taft and surrounding communities (such as Wasco, Arvin, Delano, & 

Bakersfield) during the Little League International Tournament—on the Road to the 

Little League World Series! Sponsors are recognized each time the team takes the 

field - their name placed directly on the uniform of the player –and they receive a 

customized team photograph plaque to display proudly! All sponsors are also repre-

sented on the WSLL website and our Facebook page! 

WEEKLY GAME BALL SPONSORSHIP: 

-Game Ball Sponsor for Each Week’s Slate of Games during the 2017 

WSLL Season -$60 per week 
This sponsorship covers the game balls used during each week of play in all Majors 

and Minors Division games throughout the season. Sponsors will be recognized as 

such during each night of the week through the season on the WSLL website, via the 

League’s Facebook page, and over the public address at the beautiful Hall of Fame 

Baseball Complex! 

MATERIALS/ SERVICES/ SUPPLIES/ MISCELLANEOUS CASH SPONSOR-

SHIPS: 
if you’d like to make a miscellaneous cash donation, we’ll be sure to recognize you 

on our Facebook page and on our website! We can accept payment via PayPal , via 

credit card, or even the “old fashion way” -paper checks! 

We also know some sponsors can’t provide cash sponsorships, but happily 

provide us valuable resources that we can use to benefit our players or our 

organization (water, Gatorade, supplies, volunteers hours, etc.). We gladly 

accept these generous donations & sponsorships. 

Lastly, we understand some organizations like to purchase / pay for the 

needs of the kids & the League directly. If your organizations would like to 

sponsor us in this way, contact us and we’ll gladly help ensure you get us 

what we need! 

So now the only question is this: Whish type of sponsorship would you like 

to take advantage of? Contact any of our Board members –via e-mail, 

phone, or even contact us on Facebook –for further details! You may mail 

your generous contribution to our PO Box address, ask for a PayPal invoice 

and pay electronically, or we can even process a credit card transaction if 

that’s your pleasure! Whatever is most convenient for you is our goal! 

All Sponsorships and donations are tax deductible, as the WSLL is a not-for-

profit organization! We can happily provide a receipt or Tax Id # if request-

ed! 

Westside Little League PO Box 225, Taft, CA 93268 

Www.facebook.com/TaftWSLL 



Thank you Ron Sousa for many years of service to our  

community through your generosity at our local Albertsons! 

You will be greatly missed! 

Congratulations on being selected as the Taft Chamber 2016 Community Service award win-

ners!   See you February 9 @the Installation and Awards Ceremony at the Taft Fox Theater! 



 

400 Kern Street 
Taft, CA 93268 
661-765-2165 

www.taftchamber.com 

Executive Director: Dr. Kathy Orrin 
kathy.taftchamber@gmail.com 

 
Director of Operations: Shannon Jones 

shannon.taftchamber@gmail.com 
 

Membership Coordinator: Maddison Rubadeau 
maddison.taftchamber@gmail.com 

2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President: Jordan Miller 
Roger Miller Insurance Agency 

 
1sy Vice President: Les Clark 

Westside Recreation & Park District 
 

2nd Vice President: Rodney Wikoff 
West Hills Church of the Nazarene 

 
Treasurer: Bart Hill 
United Security Bank 

 
Jan Ashley 
Retired RN 

 
Devinder Bains 

Taft Chevrolet—Buick 
 

Bo Bravo 
Chevron 

 
Felix Bravo 

Pizza Factory 
 

Glenn Black 
Black/Hall Construction 

 
Eric Burkhart 

Total Western Inc. 
 

Emmanuel Campos 
Monarch Fleet Services 

 
Jeff Cooper 

Cooper’s True Value 
 

Dr. Deb Daniels 
Taft College 

 
Mary Ann Hagstrom 

Taft ARC 
 

Bob Hampton 
Westside Waste Management 

 
Ed Herrera 

Edward J Herrera Insurance Agency 
 

Sharon Hill 
Taft Union High School 

 
Deanna Jacobs 

Every Penny Counts 
 

Kathy Johnson 
Taft Community Garden 

 
Sandy Koenig 

Westside Community Resource Center 
 

Jamie Little 
Synagro 

 
Yvette Mayfield 

City of Taft 
 

Heather Mueller 
St. Andrew’s Church 

 
Kevin Patel 

Best Western Taft Plus Inn 
 

Alicia Price 
Aera Energy LLC 

 
Dennis Schertz 

Asian Experience 
 

Harry Starkey 
West Kern Water District 

 
Jerry Starr 

West Side Health Care District 
 

Adele Ward 
Taft City School District 

TAFT OILWORKERS MONUMENT 

SPACE IS LIMITED!! 

Call us at  661-765-2165 to order a brick for that  

special oilfield worker or family member to be placed at 

the Taft Oil workers Monument. 

4x8 Brick: $100—8x8 Brick: $175 

On Tuesday, January 31st, the Kern County Board of Supervisors will proclaim the 
month of February as “Safely Surrendered Baby Awareness Month” during their 9:00 
AM meeting. The Safely Surrendered Baby Coalition is planning a series of events 
throughout Kern County to bring attention to this important law.  

57 babies have been safely surrendered in Kern County since we began tracking 
those babies in 2006. 

The Safely Surrendered Baby Law responds to the situation of newborn infant deaths 
due to abandonment in unsafe locations. First signed into law in January 2001, the 
Safely Surrendered Baby Law became permanent in January 2006. The law’s intent is 
to save the lives of newborn infants at risk of abandonment by encouraging parents 
or persons with lawful custody to safely surrender the infant within 72 hours of birth, 
with no questions asked.   

Taft will proclaim Safely Surrendered Baby Awareness month at their City Council 
meeting on Tuesday, February 21st. 


















